
 

 

 

December 11, 2020 

 

 

The Honorable Mitch McConnell    The Honorable Nancy Pelosi 

Majority Leader       Speaker   

U.S. Senate        U.S. House of Representatives 

S-230, U.S. Capitol       H-232, U.S. Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20510 

 

The Honorable Charles E. Schumer    The Honorable Kevin McCarthy 

Minority Leader      Republican Leader 

U.S. Senate       U.S. House of Representatives 

S-221 U.S. Capitol      H-204, U.S. Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20510     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Majority Leader McConnell, Minority Leader Schumer, Speaker Pelosi, and Leader 

McCarthy:  

 

We respectfully request that you extend coverage of Coronavirus Relief Fund (CRF) payments 

allocated under the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act in the next 

appropriate legislative package and adopt it before the end of the year. 

 

As you know, Title V of the CARES Act authorized the establishment of the Coronavirus Relief 

Fund within the Department of the Treasury to provide direct, expedited support for state, local, 

Tribal, and territorial governments.  Our constituents who have received a CRF payment are 

relying on this emergency assistance to respond to the COVID-19 pandemic and to continue 

providing essential government services to their communities.  The CARES Act also included a 

provision that requires expenditures to be incurred before December 30, 2020.   

 

This global pandemic has persisted for nearly a year; therefore, COVID-19 response must remain 

a priority for state, local, and Tribal leaders in New Mexico as they work to keep their 

communities safe.  Without a promise of future relief, our leaders on the ground are working 

tirelessly to utilize their CRF allocations with the added pressure of a 9-month 

deadline.  Additionally, due to delays within the administration, sovereign Tribal governments in 

New Mexico did not receive any funds until May 5, 2020, shortening their timeline for use even 

further. 

 

For many localities and Tribes, this fund is helping to address long-standing public and 

environmental health infrastructure demands for the health and benefit of their communities, 

some of which cannot be completed in just a few months.  These Tribal and local governments 



have been able create much needed jobs for those who were unemployed due to the pandemic, 

support small businesses, build emergency operation and isolation centers, repair sewer lines, 

provide clean water and lifesaving equipment, and wire their communities with broadband fiber 

for the first time.  However, there is much more that can and should be done with an extension of 

the deadline.    

 

Extending the deadline for the use of the CRF will ensure that our local and Tribal leaders will 

have adequate time to complete necessary services to respond to the lasting pandemic.  The 

surging numbers of COVID-19 cases can only heighten the pressing need for these CARES Act 

resources, both for public health and local economy support.  We respectfully request the Senate 

and House consider and pass legislation to address the looming CRF deadline before 

adjournment.   

 

Thank you for your consideration of this request.   

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

________________________    _______________________ 

TOM UDALL       MARTIN HEINRICH 

United States Senator      United States Senator 

 

 

 

 

 

________________________    ________________________ 

BEN RAY LUJÁN      DEB HAALAND  

Member of Congress      Member of Congress 

 

 

 

 

 

________________________ 

XOCHITL TORRES SMALL 

Member of Congress  

 


